
 

 

 
 

Glenwood Special Meeting – May 6, 2025, 6:00 p.m. 
 
Pursuant to IC 5-14-1.5-5, a special meeting was called by the Glenwood Town Council joint with the Utility 
Superintendent. The meeting was held at the town hall at 217 N. Main Street, Glenwood, IN.  
 
Dennis Richardson, Council President, declared a quorum and called the special meeting to order. Other officers present 
were Jo Temple, Council Member; and Mary M. Richardson, Clerk-Treasurer, and Paul Sembach, Utility Superintendent. 
David Miller, Council Vice President was absent. Besides town officers, other members of the Wellhead Protection 
Committee were present as documented on the sign-up sheet. Denny turned the meeting over the Paul Sembach. 
 
Paul explained the last Wellhead Protection Plan is dated 2021 and requires revisions every five years. Paul provided a 
copy of the Wellhead Protection delineation including documenting potential contamination sites. Paul also showed a list 
of all properties documenting information relating to the Wellhead Protection.  
 
Paul stated that in the case of a contamination emergency, the Glenwood Volunteer Fire Department would take 
immediate charge of the situation.  Other appropriate agencies would be called in.  
 
The primary and secondary wells are 80-foot drilled wells.  
 
Paul noted that there are two or three underground tanks on residential properties dating back decades. 
 
Paul asked if the committee members had any questions or concerns.  George Stamm questioned the cemetery being on 
the list for potential contamination. It was explained that older graves did not have vaults. George commented that farm 
animals might be more of a risk than the cemetery. Paul stated that there could be runoff in the creek but it would not flow 
in the direction of the wells.  
 
Paul stated that if the delineation was larger, the Town would have more requirements.  Paul recapped the Wellhead 
Protection Plan report.   
 
Paul encouraged the committee members to be watchful and report anything noticed that should be reviewed or potential 
issues.  
 
 
There being no other business, Denny Richardson to adjourn the meeting. 
 
 
 
Mary M. Richardson, Clerk-Treasurer 


